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James Stavoe 
151 Barton Circle 

Schaumburg, IL  60194 
 

May 2, 2006 

Mr. Jonathan Doll  
Commissioner for Patent 
USPTO 

RE: Proposed Rules change 
       Continuation Rules 

Dear Commissioner Doll: 
As an American, a private industry Product Developer and Inventor I am 
very concerned about the rules changes being considered by the USPTO. 
  
As an independent inventor it can be a tremendous personal drain to 
develop and fund product development.  I believe that many of my 
products can contribute to the American consumer and economy.  
However, with the increased cost and limitations that this rules change 
would create, will disincentify innovation in America. 
  
My personal opinion is that the USPTO should be helping Americans 
innovate and bring products to market.  That goal will help America, 
Americans and strengthen America's place in the world.  Again, I believe 
this proposed rule change will work against that end. 
  
I understand that the propose rules will result not only adversely 
affect me, but will also adversely affect others as some novel invention 
will most likely be abandon or not pursued.  In either event the 
bureaucracy will prevent the market from determining the value of my 
innovations. 
  
Rather than the changing the continuation rules, I would strongly urge 
that you address the real problem which is the shortage of examiners.  
Redirecting the fees paid to the USPTO towards training, salaries and 
retention will go a long way towards correcting this problem and 
providing improved service.   
Thank you in advance for your consideration and for supporting the 
efforts of the American Invention Machine... the independent inventor. 
  
Sincerely, 
  



  
James Stavoe 
Independent Inventor 
 


